
 

 

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE (WORKING SESSION)  APRIL 26, 2005 
 
PROPOSED STREET NAME APPROVAL/RESERVE LIST 

 (Referred from the Committee of the Whole (Working Session) meeting of April 12, 2005) 
 
 The Committee of the Whole (Working Session) at its meeting of April 12, 2005 recommended: 
 

That this matter be referred to the Committee of the Whole (Working Session) meeting of April 26, 2005. 
 

Report of the Commissioner of Planning dated April 12, 2005 
 
Recommendation 

 
The Commissioner of Planning recommends that this report BE RECEIVED for information; and, that the 
street name reserve list provided on Attachment #1, BE ADOPTED. 

 
 Purpose 
 

To provide the Committee with an update on the revised street name reserve list related to plans of 
subdivision and condominium applications. 
 
Background 

 
On April 19, 2004, the Development Planning Department reported to the Committee of the Whole for 
approval of a reserve list of street names to be used by the development community.  Council referred 
the item to a future Committee of the Whole (Working Session) for discussion.  The list has been revised 
and is provided as Attachment #1. 
 
The purpose of a street name reserve list for use by the development community is to encourage the use 
of names that have some historical significance and that have already received approval by Council. 

 
The City of Vaughan is the approval authority for all plans of subdivision and condominium applications 
submitted within the municipality.  Staff co-ordinates the conditions of draft plan approval and clearances 
for final approval.  A standard condition of approval imposed by both the City and the Region of York 
requires that the road allowances included in draft plans be named to the satisfaction of both the 
Vaughan and Regional Planning Departments. 

 
The current practice is for the applicant to submit proposed street names to the Development Planning 
Department for review and approval.   Planning Staff reviews the proposed names with the Region of 
York with respect to whether the name duplicates or is similar to another street name within the Region.  
The Region replies in writing as to the suitability of the proposed names. A report is then prepared by the 
Development Planning Department to the Committee of the Whole for street name approval.   
 
Street Name Reserve List 
 
The Street Name Reserve List would provide the development community with a Council pre-approved 
set of street names for use in naming streets in plans of subdivision or condominium. 
 
Planning staff conducted a survey of street naming practices in seven other municipalities.  The 
municipalities that were contacted; Town of Markham, City of Mississauga, Town of Richmond Hill, Town 
of Whitby, Town of Oakville, City of Brampton and City of Toronto have street naming procedures similar 
to those used in Vaughan.   
 
The Regional Planning Department has advised staff that should Council approve a reserve street name 



 

 

list, the names could be reserved solely for use by the City of Vaughan, and not be made available for 
use by other York Region municipalities. 
 
Staff considered whether the City should charge a fee for the use of the pre-approved street names.  Of 
the municipalities canvassed by Planning Staff, no municipality imposed a fee for the naming of streets.   
The recent increase in subdivision and condominium application fees would cover the costs associated 
with the processing of planning applications, including providing a co-ordinated review of technical 
aspects of applications such as street names.  As a result, staff do not recommend that a fee be charged 
for the approval of street names. 
 
Relationship to Vaughan Vision 2007 

This staff report is consistent with the priorities set forth in Vaughan Vision 2007, particularly ‘A-5’, “Plan 
and Manage Growth”. 

Conclusion 
 

This report provides a list of street names for the Committee’s consideration as the basis for a pre-
approved list of names for use by applicants.    The recent increase in planning application fees would 
cover the costs associated with delivering the development application service (including street names), 
and it is not recommended that a fee for street names be imposed.  
 
Attachment 

 
1. Street Name Reserve List  

 
Report prepared by: 
 
Jack McAllister, Senior GIS Technician, ext. 8209 
Grant Uyeyama, Manager of Development Planning, ext. 8635 
 

 












